
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT CENTER 

Lancaster, WI 53813 
March 14, 2016 

 
The Grant County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 10:36 a.m. by Chairman Pat 
Schroeder.  The following members and personnel were present: 
 
LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE:  Bob Scallon, Gary Ranum, Robert Keeney, Lester Jantzen, John 
Patcle and Michael Lieurance.  
 
GUESTS:  Sheriff Nate Dreckman, Chief Deputy Jack Johnson and Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary. 
 

Kelly Bird verified the agenda had been posted at the County Clerk’s office and Courthouse.  Kelly 
posted the agenda in the Sheriff’s Department lobby.  John second by Gary approved the agenda as 
mailed.  Mike second by John approved the minutes from the February 8 meeting.  The bills for the 
Sheriff’s Office and Coroner were approved in motions by Mike and seconded by Bob S.  All above 
motions carried. 
 
There is no Public Forum to discuss at this time. 
 
There is no Coroner’s Report this month. 
 
Under Sheriff’s Briefing, Sheriff Dreckman passed the activity report out to the members for discussion. 
 
Pat Schroeder received a complaint about a deputy following a vehicle too close.  The individual 
requested the name of the deputy.  Pat did not provide the name of the deputy to the individual.  The 
person was advised to go to the Sheriff’s Office and file a formal complaint if they desired. 
 
There was a mistake in the tow truck calling rotation.  The tow truck company was called and advised 
of the mistake.  This is the first incident since the rotation has been in effect. 
 
A conditional offer has been made to an individual from Fennimore to fill the open Jailer position. 
 
Overtime is up due to the shortage in the jail.  Grant money is received for some overtime.  The Village 
of Dickeyville is being charged at the overtime rate and will be reimbursing the Sheriff’s Office for extra 
hours worked. 
 
The Annual Report was handed out and discussed with the committee.  It was noted that underage 
drinking citations are down.    
 
There is no training to discuss at this time.   
 
There are no grants to discuss at this time.   



There are no maintenance issues to discuss at this time.   
 
There is no new business to discuss at this time. 
 
Under Old Business, Sheriff Dreckman signed the contract with Zuercher Software.  The contract was 
given to Corporation Counsel for review before signing.  Meetings will be set up to schedule 
implementation of the software. 
 
It was motioned by Mike and seconded by Bob K. to adjourn to April 11, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. following 
the Grant County Emergency/Disaster Service Committee Meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Gary Ranum, Secretary 
 
 
Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary     


